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Dear Professor O’Kane 

The Department of Planning and Environment (the Department) has completed its assessment of the 

modification application for the Mayfield Cargo Handling Facility – DA 8137 Mod 2 (the proposal). 

In accordance with section 4.55 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 (EP&A Act), 

the Minster for Planning and Public Spaces is the consent authority for the modification application. 

The Minister, on 14 September 2011, delegated his determination function to the Planning 

Assessment Commission (now Independent Planning Commission) in relation to reportable political 

donation applications. As the Port of Newcastle Operations Pty Ltd (the Applicant) has made a 

reportable political donation, the Independent Planning Commission will determine the modification 

application as the Minister’s Delegate. 

The Mayfield Cargo Storage Facility (the Facility) is currently maintained as an existing hardstand 

area for open-air cargo storage facility. The development consent was modified in 2020 (DA 8137 

Mod 1), which approved the expansion of the Facility from 12 hectares to 18.6 hectares (an additional 

6.6 hectares). The expanded cargo storage facility is required to be remediated prior to its use and 

operation for cargo storage.  

The Applicant proposes to use already remediated portions of the site, following Site Auditor 

verification, and deferring the remediation of the uncapped legacy Koppers Operational Area.  

The modification application was not required to be exhibited, however the Department received 

advice from the Environment Protection Authority, Transport for NSW and Newcastle City Council 

on the proposal.  






